
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting 

Thursday July 20, 2017 

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM     

Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced two guests and our two newest members Susan 

Bazzano and Sue Biggers. 

Programs:  Janice Rodgers and Wendy Feist introduced today’s guest speaker April Sproule.   

Quilt Related Announcements:  Happy Birthday Jim!     

Jan Nilsen shared that the Purple Heart quilts will be donated to the Veterans Center in Rohnert Park for 

their program. 

Betty Upchurch shared the results of the Healdsburg Quilt show and it was a great success.   

Jean Chirhart and Marilyn Lira presented a donation to Community Quilts from the Santa Rosa Rotary 

East.  

Jim called for a vote on the change to the Bylaws presented at the last meeting.   The changes were 

unanimously approved and will be available online on the guild website. 

Old Business:  None 

Committee Reports:  

Treasurer: Phyllis Gallaway—shared that the Semi Annual budget was distributed and everything is in 

line. 

Friendship Block: Janice Juul –Currently there is one active friendship block, the theme is Camping and 

it’s for Wendy Mouille.  If you have made at least 3 blocks you are eligible for submitting a Friendship 

block, check the website for your available credits. 

TSW: Jan Nilsen—July TSW is a 10 minute table runner presented by Mary Ann Hayre.  The August TSW 

is Metha Schuler presenting her fabulous fabric covered bag.  September we will be making a darling 

fabric bead necklace.  October Janice Juul will share her clear plastic project bags, and finally in 

November it will be cool tricks, tools, techniques.  Sign up for any and all of these Technique Sharing 

Workshops!  Join in these free and wonderful guild activities. 

Programs: Janice Rodgers—Announced the August program artist is Christine Barnes.  She will speak on 

How to Buy Fabrics with Color.  Her workshop is on Layered Transparency.  Think color layers.   There 

are still openings in this workshop.   On Thursday September 22nd we have a free workshop!  Everyone 



can come!!  It’s Free!!  And you get lunch too….for FREE.   Sign up for this FREE workshop.   Friday 8:30-

4…again…it’s FREE.  Michelle George will teach how to make these quilts with precuts.  Flying Geese will 

work with Jelly rolls and the Disappearing Pinwheel will work with Layer cakes.  Check your stash!   

Opportunity quilt:  Rhonda Denny—our quilt is at the Fair!  The Girl Scouts will be joining us at the next 

meeting with tickets for the opportunity quilt we presented to them. 

Library: Sharon Fry—many new library and GoBaby! Items have been added.  The silent auction table 

has items that are awaiting the winning bidders to pick up their items.   

Show and Tell    

Final Announcements:    

Name Tag drawing   winners were congratulated!   

Meeting adjourned at 11:34 A.M. 

Submitted by 

Carole Behlke, Secretary. 

 


